
Dexter A. Johnson 
LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL 

 

900 COURT ST NE S101 
SALEM, OREGON 97301-4065 

(503) 986-1243 
FAX: (503) 373-1043 

www.oregonlegislature.gov/lc 

   
 

 Page 1 of 1 SB 824 - A 

Open Government Impact Statement  Measure: SB 824 - A 
83rd Oregon Legislative Assembly    Only impacts on Original or Engrossed 
2025 Regular Session     Versions are Considered Official 

Prepared by: Dexter A. Johnson 
Date: 4/16/2025 

 
SUMMARY 
Digest: Tells insurers in this state to give more information to DCBS and tells DCBS not to share 
what they receive from insurers. (Flesch Readability Score: 61.4). 
Requires certain carriers that offer health benefit plans in this state to report additional 
information to the Department of Consumer and Business Services and requires the department 
to keep this information confidential. 
 
OPEN GOVERNMENT IMPACT 
Legislative Counsel has not adopted standards for drafting measures that establish exemptions 
from disclosure of public records. 
This measure exempts from public disclosure and requires the Department of Consumer and 
Business Services to maintain confidentially information regarding behavioral health data that is 
required to be submitted to the department by carriers of health benefit plans.  
If those public records that could be subject to public disclosure were instead subject to 
mandatory disclosure under public records law, the public could gain information about data 
reported to the department by specific carriers of health benefit plans related to behavioral 
health claims, reimbursement rates, benefits and compliance with federal and state laws.  


